
 

 
 

JOINT SELECT COMMITTEE ON AUSTRALIA’S 
IMMIGRATION DETENTION NETWORK 

*Q169* 

 

 
Question:  Can you confirm whether this letter exists, whether you are aware of that letter and 

whether this person is still in a detention centre here in Darwin? 

Answer:  The department has responded to all correspondence received from this client. It is not 
appropriate for the department to disclose further details of this case. 

  As of 29 November 2011, the client is still in NIDC.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


